MHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday 29th April 2013

Motion No 12 

Cllr. M. Corr

That SDCC creates a campaign in Tallaght Libraries to highlight and promote the No Hate Speech Movement (details of which can be found here http://www.nohatespeechmovement.org/
Reply:

Hate speech, as defined by the Council of Europe, covers all forms of expression which spread, incite, promote or justify racial hatred, xenophobia, anti-Semitism or other forms of hatred based on intolerance, including: intolerance expressed by aggressive nationalism and ethnocentrism, discrimination and hostility against minorities, migrants and people of immigrant origin. The No Hate Speech Movement Campaign is part of the project Young People Combating Hate Speech Online running between 2012 and 2014. The project stands for equality, dignity, human rights and diversity. It is a project against hate speech, racism and discrimination in their online expression.

The County Library and Castletymon Library will promote this campaign in a number of ways during May and June 2013. Firstly on the front page of the library service website www.southdublinlibraries.ie which gets on average 65,000 hits per month. From here it will also be pushed out to all LCD display screens in all libraries across the County. We will also make the No Hate Speech Movement website the homepage for all public access computers in the two libraries thus exposing it to thousands of new readers (very many of them in the young age profile) each week. South Dublin Libraries use Facebook, Twitter and a range of social media on a daily basis and have a large number of followers and during May and June we will timetable messages profiling the campaign through these channels. 
The County Library is also in the process of devising an anti-bullying programme aimed specifically at teens. This programme will include an interactive play on anti-bullying, talks to school groups by suitable organisations and specific workshops on CyberBullying. The No Hate Speech website will feature in this programme.  Library staff will also liaise with Comhairle na nOg who are currently producing an anti-bullying App to see if there is any possible synergy between the No Hate Speech campaign and the work of Comhairle.
